To:

Dave Freistroffer, Chair, Faculty Senate
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From:

Gary Hanington, Chair, Academic Standards Committee

Date:

January 31, 2013

Subject:

Student request for one credit wavier
**************************************************************************

The Academic Standards Committee has been asked to approve a request for wavier of one credit for a nursing student.   According to information received from Amber Donnelli the situation can be summed up as follows:

To: Academic Standards Committee

Date: January 28, 2013

From: Health Science Human Service Department 

The Nursing Program is requesting a waiver of 1 credit for a RN-BSN student that will graduate this May.  The student has 47 credits with her current upper division courses and needs 48 to meet the requirement of upper division credits set by GBC. The student started pursuing her BSN degree prior to the year 2010 and took the then required ENG 333 (3 credits), which after catalog 2010 was replaced with NURS 416 (4 credits) an informatics course that was a program accreditation requirement. The situation is unique in the fact that the student falls between different catalog years and credit requirements.  The set number of credit requirements is a GBC requirement and not an NSHE requirement, so the committee can give permission for a 1 credit waiver for the student and this specific situation. 

The fact that this situation was a result of a program change and not neglect on the part of the student placed it on the agenda of our committee.  A vote was held on January 30, 2013 via email with the result that all five members approved the waiver request.

